


[bookmark: _Hlk119907185]CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 17th November 2023 at 7:00 p.m. at Cam Vale Community Hall, Wildewood Rise, Longburton

Present: 
Cllrs N Williams (Chairman), S Coombs (SC), R Foreman (RF), S Kell (SK), J Kendall (JK), P Jesty (PJ), B Lane (BL), Unitary Councillor Mary Penfold, two members of the public, David Green, the Clerk. 

Apologies for absence

Cllrs Duguid & MacDonald

2.       Declaration of Interest & Requests for Dispensation

Cllr Lane re White Hart Magazine grant

3.      Minutes approval 

The minutes of the meeting 6th September 2023 were approved. Proposed PJ, 2nd JK

4.       Matters arising from the minutes not covered by agenda items below

Telephone Box

The Chairman thanked Cllr Coombs for removing the telephone box debris and retaining the inner parts. This will enable the wall behind to be inspected by loss adjusters and the progression of the claim to be settled. K2, who supply replacement refurbished BT boxes will provide an installation service when the claim is settled. 
         
5.     Public session 

Cllr Penfold confirmed that the Local Council Elections would be held next year on 2nd May, the same date as the Police & Crime Commissioner Election. 

A new Community Grant Scheme has been launched, and the link being via the Dorset Council website:
https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/-/community-and-culture-project-fund 

A road resurfacing programme is currently underway. 

The Parish Council was asked if it was prepared to provide a grant to Holnest Churchyard. The Chairman confirmed that a grant of £350 had been made in the current financial year for each Parish. The PC was thanked for this contribution. 

7.     New Community Hall update

The Chairman noted that work towards completion of the Hall was virtually complete. 

Consideration is being given to using a single tablet-based system for all CCTV, solar system, heating, air conditioning and access controls. The lighting issues are being dealt with by paint spraying the light covers and with the use of dark tape; Chris Cook will be discussing these issues with Cllr Foreman. 

The CVCH management are seeking to generate income with greater pricing flexibility and wish to publicise events around the Parishes. The Hall is looking at a small loss in the first year at this stage. The legal transfer of the Old Village Hall & CVCH by contract with the builder are being slowly progressed.  

PJ made the suggestion that there should be a publicised single point of contact for hall users in the event that there are issues arising. The Chairman will take this suggestion forward. 

JK enquired as to whether there could be a designated smoking area established to prevent smoking around the Play area. This will be considered. JK suggested that an additional unlocked noticeboard adjacent to the car park and near the main road should also be considered. It was agreed that this is a useful idea and JK will research this further and report back. 

8. The Longburton Fund – trustee appointment

A request has been received from John Lowe concerning the appointment of a trustee to the Longburton Fund. Mary Kell has now volunteered to take on this responsibility. SK noted that the fund committee meets every 3 years and provides support grants to young people in the Parish to assist them to fulfil their potential. 

9. Highways issues including SID update

New Speed Indicator Device (SID)

A new improved SID with high power solar panels is now in use and additional training has been provided by Dorset Council. The Chairman thanked the SID Team for all their work in setting up and rotating the device between locations. 

Fly Tipping

A report had been received concerning fly tipping along Bradford Lane. The Chairman advised that the best course of action is to report incidents of this type directly to Dorset Council using the published link: 
https://dorset-self.achieveservice.com/service/DWP-Report-fly-tipping-in-Dorset 

It was agreed that additional signage would probably be ineffective and would simply clutter the highway. 

Bus Stop in Holnest 

BL reported that the issue of the Holnest Bus Shelter being reported as being out of use has been resolved. It has been confirmed that this is a PC asset and therefore the PC has responsibility for its maintenance. PJ & BL agreed to periodically cut back surrounding vegetation to improve the appearance of the shelter. 

BL has made enquiries concerning the lack of a useable platform at the bus stop on the opposite side of the road and will report back to the PC; a tree stump covered marked by a bollard at the same location has also been reported to Dorset Council. The name and contact of the new Community Highways Officer will be circulated. 
 
10. Finances 

10.1 Retrospective Payments approved: Proposed SK 2nd PJ.

	Date 
	Supplier
	Reason 
	Amount  

	15/09/2023
	Hugo Fox 
	Website fee
	 £        122.28 

	19/09/2023
	Cam Vale Community Hall
	Hall Hire
	 £          20.00 

	28/09/2023
	David Green
	Sept 2023 pay
	 £        260.00 

	29/09/2023
	BDO LLP
	Audit fee
	 £        756.00 

	05/10/2023
	Tim West
	Google drive install
	 £          40.00 

	16/10/2023
	HMRC - PAYE
	Q2 2023/2024 PAYE
	 £        187.20 

	30/10/2023
	David Green
	Oct 2023 pay
	 £        260.00 

	30/10/2023
	Tim West
	Email restoration 
	 £          25.00 

	30/10/2023
	Dorset Council 
	New SID panels
	 £        990.00 



The PC has requested a refund of the cost of restoring its email account from the DAPTC following its email server changes. 

10.2   New payments to authorise

Clerks’ expenses of £ 11.25 were agreed. Proposed RF, 2nd PJ.

10.3 Clerk’s Pay 

A national pay rise for Local Government employees has been agreed, backdated to 1st April 2023. The PC approved an increase in the Clerks hourly rate and the payment of arrears. Proposed SK 2nd NW

10.4 Grant Applications

A request for funding assistance had been received from the White Hart Community Magazine, which is now printed in colour, for a contribution towards its running costs. It was agreed to donate £ 50 to this important community publication which reaches 1000 households. Proposed SC 2nd PJ

10.5 Budget 2024/2025

The Clerk has proposed a budget for 2024/2025 with a precept of £ 7,835. This is a reduction to previous years precept, now made possible by the completion of the CVCH within budget. The Clerk advised that there is flexibility to permit one-off costs to be met from the general reserve rather than from earmarked reserves, and adjustments can be made to the reserves provisions as necessary. 

The proposed budget will be discussed and the precept agreed at the January 2024 meeting.  

11. Planning matters

11.1 Applications update 

An updated register of applications had been circulated to the Council. 

10.2 New applications to consider:

P/HOU/2023/06638 - Glendale A352 Street Lane To A3030 Longburton DT9 5PD
Erect Single Storey Rear Extension, Demolish Garage/Carport, Erect Detached Garage and Carport. Replace Flat Roof with Pitched Roof.

This will be reviewed before the comment deadline. 

10.3 Planning issues arising

Planning application WD/D/18/002213 – Tall Trees Barn

This involves a planning application dating from 2013, which has recently expired; concerns have been raised in relation to the height of a building constructed on the same site. This issue will be considered further.  

The Chairman noted that planning applications comments were very time limited - there being normally only 3 weeks to respond. It was important that if an application is referred to a Councillor for a review, this must be dealt with quickly if at all possible, to avoid missing the reply by deadline which would not reflect well on the Parish Council. 

12. Correspondence 

      Correspondence received as noted below had been circulated to Councillors: 

	Date
	From 
	Subject/Topic

	15/09/2023
	Network Rail
	Network Rail - Line Closure - Yeovil Pen Mill to Weymouth from Monday 16 to Friday 20 October 2023

	03/10/2023
	Dorset Council
	Polling District, Polling Place and Polling Station Review 

	03/10/2023
	Climate and Ecological Emergency Support 
	Notes from Sept C&EE support group

	03/10/2023
	Dorset CPRE
	Invitation to Sherborne & District Society (CPRE) AGM, 

	11/10/2023
	DAPTC
	2024 Elections - Resources & Support

	17/10/2023
	John Lowe
	The Longburton Fund - trustee appointment

	18/10/2023
	White Hart Vale Magazine
	White Hart Vale Magazine - Funding request

	01/11/2023
	SSEN
	SSEN Distribution Yellow Alert – Storm Ciarán

	05/11/2023
	Dorset CPRE
	Dorset CPRE October-November 2023 Newsletter,

	06/11/2023
	Climate and Ecological Emergency Support 
	Notes from Oct C&EE support meeting 

	08/11/2023
	DAPTC
	Free Working Together Webinars - 4 new sessions in November

	08/11/2023
	DAPTC
	Clerks' Conference Outputs

	08/11/2023
	DAPTC
	RE: Remembrance 2023 - Notification from Dorset Police Issued



· 2024 Local Council Elections
The Clerk suggested that all should start considering nominations for the 2024 Parish Council Elections, which includes all parishes in the county, and involves some 1500 Council seats.  Further information is available via the DAPTC website: 
https://www.dorset-aptc.gov.uk/news/elections-2024 

13. Matters for the next meeting:
· Budget & Precept agreement
· Community Hall update
· Noticeboard proposals
· Elections 2024

14.  Date of Next meeting. Thursday 18th January 2024 at the New Community Hall, Longburton. 
       There being no further business the meeting ended at 8.05 p.m.
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